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District Officers: 
District Governor: PDG/PCC Mitchell 
Semans  
5200 N 150 E  
Knox, IN 46534  
(H) 219-508-1224  
Bogey2308@gmail.com 
   
 
1ST VDG: Nick Gonzalez  
3204 Teresa St  
Portage, IN 46368  
(C ) 219.588.4893  
Nsg1917@yahoo.com  
 
2nd VDG: Stephen Helmken  
6522 W Laura Lane  
LaPorte, IN 46350  
(H) 219.879.2529  
( C ) 219.561.3561  
Lionstephenjh@gmail.com 
 
Cabinet Secretary: Carolyn Laviolette 
3017 Bender Street 
Portage, IN 46368 
(H) 219-508-1224  
( C ) 219-741-2340 

lioncarolynlaviolette@outlook.com 
 

Cabinet Treasurer: Tiffany Nagai  
1755 E 400 N  
Knox, IN 46534  
(H) 219.716.3844  
Tiffanypressel@hotmail.com  
 
   
 
Newsletter Editor: Whitney Martin  
P.O. BOX 223  
La Crosse, IN 46348  
( C ) 219.393.8913  
Wls.whitney@gmail.com 
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Dear 25A Lions 
Thank you so much for all your support, generosity and hospitality.  It has been an honor and my pleasure to meet all of you 
and visit all your club.  I still be blown away by all the different ways you all contribute and serve your communities and 
have stolen many ideas to take back to the Hamlet Club.  Being your District Governor has been an awesome experience 
and I encourage all of you to seriously take a look at stepping up into a leadership role.  DGE Nick Gonzalez is having an 
officer training on June 18th and the first step to get to 2VDG is to become President so even if you are not President of your 
club but you might be in line in a few years come to the training and check things out.  If you have already been President 
the next step is Zone Chair or being Cabinet Treasurer or Cabinet Secretary.  All of these positions are a great way to get to 
know the great Lions of 25A.  The people you meet and the relationships you’ll form along the way is worth it’s weight in 
gold.  Wendy and I have been so blessed by the Lions that are now in our lives and appreciate everything Lions do. 
June 11th is my last Cabinet meeting and it’s going to be FUN!!!!  We will do some recognition and hand out some awards 
and of course introduce your new District Governor Nick Gonzalez and he’ll introduce his team as well.  We want everyone 
to join in the FUN so bring your kids, grandkids, neighbors and friends and introduce them to Lions.  We will have some 
inflatable activities, an awesome DJ/Karaoke, and a family style cook out.  The Hamlet Lions will be providing Hamburgers, 
Hot Dogs, Fries and Pop, so bring your favorite side dish or dessert and enjoy a great day of fellowship and supporting Lions. 
LCI has only extended the waving of the $35 initial new member fee until June 30th 2022.  So if you have any new members 
in mind please get them entered before June 30th.   Also, we are currently at a plus 18 in Membership so please try your 
hardest NOT to drop anyone.  Reach out to your members, see them face to face, go visit them at their homes, find out 
what’s going on instead of just sending an email or leaving a voice message.  Keep the legacy of your club going by bringing 
in new people and sharing how great it is to volunteer, helping other people and making our communities a better place.  
Who doesn’t want that?  Let’s keep the momentum going for DG Nick and I hope you’ll be just as generous and hospitable 
to him as you all were to Wendy and I.  Again thank you all for everything and May The Lions Be With You 
God Bless 
 
District Governor 25A Mitchell Semans  
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Greetings fellow Lions of 25A! as I write this article, I have 1 month remaining as a Vice District Governor. These past 2 
years have flown fast. I have met plenty of fun Lions here in the District, but also around the State, around the country 
and around the world. I have learned a great deal about Lionism. When my District Governor year begins, I look forward 
to visiting each of the clubs in our District. Until then, please continue to support DG Mitch. I hope to see many of you 
at the Cabinet meeting on June 11th. We will take care of a few business items, but overall it will be a fun event for the 
whole family. 
Please continue to document your service activities on MyLion. Our District is full of people who like helping other 
people. Why not show off all the goodness you brought to your community! the plethora of service activities you report 
will inspire other clubs to do the same. You will also inspire members of your community to join your club. And some of 
those new members may be inspired to pursue leadership opportunities.  
Thank you all for making a splash in your communities! You are all wonderful people, and I am honored to have met 
you. As you find new ways to serve, your fellow Lions will be with you along the way! 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
DGE Nick Gonzalez 
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                                  “June is busting out all over.  All over the meadows and the hills.” 

 
Lions are busting out all over too.  All over our cities, our district, our state, and the world.  What an exciting 
time it is to be a member of Lions.   Some of our clubs are growing in membership.  Some are finding new and 
exciting fundraisers to try.   
This has been an awesome Lions year and I’m proud of all the accomplishments of District 25A.   
 
In the May newsletter I reported that our clubs needed to step up and start reporting their monthly activities.  I 
said that I thought only 15% of our 50 clubs were doing this on a monthly basis.   I knew the number was low.  I 
had a Lion ask me where or how I got that number.  To be honest I just did a wild guess.  But looking at the 
report that is sent to the District Officers each month I wasn’t too far off.  Only 36% of our clubs are reporting 
monthly.   That’s 18 clubs out of 50.  I challenge each club to do better in this next Lions year.  
 
I want to give a shout out to a very special couple.   They have gone above and beyond in service to the club he 
belongs to.   Which is the reason that this is even more special.  He is the Lions member.  His wife is not and 
doesn’t want to be.  Her father and her husband are members.  But because both of them are members she felt 
she would step up and help her husband and the club out.  This club has been a part of her family for a long 
time and still is.  Many long evenings and weekends were spent working to help the club.  Because of their hard 
work and dedication, the Michiana Lions Club is very grateful to Allan and Kelly Wozniak.  So, on behalf of our 
club and the members we say THANK YOU for a job well done.   Lion Allan is our club’s new president and also 
the club treasurer.  He has been a Lion member since 2013.   
 
I also want to take this time to say thank you to another special couple in Lions.  This is a couple that has led our 
district for a couple of years, well, 1 ½ years because of COVID-19.  Yes, you know I’m talking about DG Mitchell 
& Lion Wendy Semans.  They have helped to grow our District and the membership in the District.  I had the 
privilege to work with DG Mitchell as his Cabinet Secretary the first time he was our District Governor.  This year 
I worked with him in a different role as 2nd VDG.  DG Mitchell helped start a new club this year I know you have 
all heard about.  This brought our number back to 50 clubs.  Lion Wendy was a Zone Chair this year for Zone 3B.  
She also took on the roll of Women’s Membership and Development chair for the District and the state.  DG 
Mitchell and Lion Wendy, here’s to you.  Thank you for a job well done!! 
 
I look forward to this next Lions year with our DGE Nick Gonzalez.  I know he will do a good job as our District 
Governor.  I know we are both ready to help grow our District’s membership, to get clubs reporting their monthly 
activities so our District is a 100% district.  DGE Nick has other ideas for our District, but I won’t share those.  We 
will both be available to clubs that need us for any reason.    
 
Serving from the Heart, 
 
1st VDGE Stephen J. Helmken    
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Welcome New Members 
 

 
 

HAMLET 
ARTHUR J BORRELLI III 

 
 

MONTEREY    
SHARRON A REINHOLD   

Sponsor: FRED BAUER  
 
 

SCHERERVILLE 
JEFF DETTLO  

ROBERT ZEMAITIS JR. 
Sponsor: CALEB JOHNSON  

 
 
 

WANATAH 
ELIZABETH K KOWALSKI 

Sponsor: JOSEPH MILOSEVICH 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MEMBERS THAT HAVE COMPLETED THEIR SERVICE. 
 
 
 
 

LAKE STATION LIONS  
BILL EATON 

GRANT HOLDER  
   

MICHIANA  LIONS  
LEWIS TIMBERLAKE 

 
MONTEREY 

TIMOTHY P DENTON 


